Md. Wasequzzaman, Bangladesh, p108, English  as second language
An experience that will stay in mind forever…

It was first time for me in GeeBiz and to say the least the experience was interesting. It was an unique experience as I had to work with a diverse group consisting members from different parts of the world. 

When the first mail arrived from Deb that our team has been assigned and my members are from different continents, a sense of adventure shoot up in my mind. Working with people from different background and cultures is always interesting to me. I leaped upon on the thought and started mailing my teammates and soon enough I found their answer in my mailbox. To know each other better and for better communication I created a group on Facebook and we all got hooked. We started chatting with each other in different platforms to know each other better and in a very short time we were discussing about the project and the ball started rolling.

In the weeks of brainstorming for our project I had difficulties getting access to the internet as the internet system in my country is yet not modernized and the speed that the operators provide is still very low and it was more so disappointing for me as I had problems in internet connection close to the end of our project report submission.

In the days of our brainstorming my teammates and I proposed different set of ideas and everyone was told upon to research one’s idea’s possibility and after some days we all agreed upon the idea of building houses with bamboos. The idea was first introduced by Maria who is one of my teammates from Colombia and we all thought of the idea being as unique as possible. Our team leader assigned us different roles of work for the project report and we all started to look for possibilities of such a house.

At this moment I was struck by a lightning and my internet connection broke. I started to look for information regarding our project in my university library and though it sounds odd the search was not of much help. I consulted one of my course teachers in my university regarding the project and he suggested me ways to handle a project like this. As I have only finished first year of my business graduation, I am still not well equipped with the knowledge of making a sound project proposal and I was a bit confused at that time. After I got my internet connection back I got my hands on the research done by my teammates and I looked at them and suggested my thoughts. Our project was taking a shape. We all started giving more hours to the project as the deadline grew closer. At this moment my school just entered into its second week of class and I was bombarded with assignments and reports from my faculty members and it was a tough time for me in bouncing the different set of balls in my hand! 

Though it was a tough time for me at the end as I had many things at my hand and a brutally inefficient internet connections I tried to give my best at all time and the experience that I gathered during the days was comparable to none and this experience motivated me to enroll myself in GeeBIz in the coming years. I thank everyone related with the GeeBiz program in providing us an unique platform.  
